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Time: Enrichment Slot 
 
The students of VI-A presented a well-organised and engaging assembly on Friday, 4th April 2025. The 
theme of the assembly was ‘A Fresh Start: Embracing the New Academic Year.’  
 
The assembly began with a quote from Eleanor Roosevelt, ‘The future belongs to those who believe in the 
beauty of their dreams.’ The narrators then welcomed the audience and introduced the theme of the 
assembly. This was followed by a prayer, conducted by the Headmistress, Ms. Shaifali Bhatt. Her inspiring 
words and blessings set the tone for the rest of the assembly. Following the prayer, students presented news 
updates, keeping the audience informed about current events. 
 
The assembly focused on the importance of resilience and a positive mindset in the new academic year. 
Students shared valuable tips on how to develop these qualities, including maintaining a positive attitude, 
seeking support when needed, and turning challenges into opportunities. The assembly concluded with a 
poem recited by the students of the class, emphasising the excitement and determination to make the most of 
the new academic year. Aarushi Bakshi and Raunish Dwivedi, council members of the school, shared their 
views and insights, inspiring the students to strive for excellence in the new academic year. 
 
The assembly was a testament to the students' hard work and dedication, and marked a promising start to the 
new academic year. The event was well-received by the students, and their enthusiasm and energy left a 
lasting impression. 

 


